
 

 

Wyandot Annual Owners Meeting 

Time: 2019-03-20 9am MST 

 

Call-in Information: 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/7318006020 

 

One tap mobile 

+16699006833,,7318006020# US (San Jose) 

+16468769923,,7318006020# US (New York) 

 

Dial by your location 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

        +1 646 876 9923 US (New York) 

Meeting ID: 731 800 6020 

Find your local number: https://zoom.us/u/5HXzN 

 

 

Agenda 

 

● Roll Call 

● Update on roofing analysis 

● Open Discussion 

 

 

 Greg Travis Dave Victoria Mark Josh John Shannon 

Attended Y Y Y Y  Y  N 

GACO Roofing 
Solution 
Approval 

Y Y Y Y  Y  n/a 

TPO Roofing 
Solution 
Approval 

       n/a 

 

 

Roof Status 

 

Background: 

● Received refreshed quotes from two legitimate roofing companies (CCG and Roofing 

Evolution. 

● At annual meeting group agreed to go with CCG based on professionalism, 

thoroughness, responsiveness and Shannon’s positive experience with them in the past. 

https://zoom.us/j/7318006020
https://zoom.us/j/7318006020
https://zoom.us/u/5HXzN
https://zoom.us/u/5HXzN


 

 

● CCG performed an analysis of the roof which included evaluation of our internal 

insulation (through inspection of our attic) and determined that we have adequate 

insulation. 

● CCG performed a core sample of the roof which involved drilling down through all the 

layers of the roof to determine its composition and the degree to which there was any 

infrastructural damage. They performed this core sample in the area of the roof that has 

experienced the most leaking (#1 - Greg’s unit). They determined that we have a 

modified bitumen roof laid directly over plywood decking. 

● On 3/14 the CCG met with the board members and shared their findings. The roofers 

found that the infrastructure of the roof was sound and found no evidence of 

deterioration or water seapage that would require replacement. They also evaluated the 

rest of the roof to determine if there were any soft or sagging areas that would be cause 

for concern and they found no evidence of such. They found that the current roof’s 

surface has aged, is cracking and the seals in places have begun to pull apart. They 

noted that the most difficult part of replacing this roof would be the roof access and the 

number of penetrations. Nonetheless, they had no concerns with being able to perform 

work.Given their analysis, CCG recommends GACO solution for its effectiveness at 

waterproofing, it’s relative ease of application, its warranty, and its effectiveness. They 

noted that a full roof replacement would be overkill based on our situation - but would be 

happy to perform the work if that’s what we wanted. TPO would work, but penetrations 

would require significantly more work than the GACO. While TPO is a long term solution, 

but at 10 years we can update the warranty. Silver coating that we’ve previously had 

applied isn’t supposed to stop water leakage, whereas the GACO is intended to do so.  

Reminder on bidding results: 

● Precision Roofing (Travis referral) 

○ Never received quote and didn’t respond to follow up inquiries.. 

● Roof Evolution (BBB referral) 

○ Quoting 41k for the full roof. 25k for a GACO. 

● CCG (Shannon referral) 

○ Quoting 55k to 65k for the full roof.  30k for a GACO. 

○ Have to build scaffolding and why the bids are higher. 

Reminder on funding analysis: 

● At $65K it would trigger an additional assessment - $49K….plus retaining $15,500 in 

reserves and maintaining deductible of $14,500 = $30K. That would be $6500/pp. 

● $1500 per unit if we did just the GACO. Could purchase separate warranty. 

Previous voting discussion: 

● Travis full replace, Greg full replace, Victoria full replace, Mark either way. John either 

way. Josh wants to look at core samples.  

 

Open Discussion Notes 

● Greg is happy to go with the right solution, whatever our recommendation is.  

● Dave confirmed what our expectations are for additional assessment. Covered the info 

above.  



 

 

● Greg asked if Shannon’s previous concern about the GACO being a bandaid. Victoria 

noted that at the time he had been under the impression that there was major hail 

damage which has since been disproved.  

● Travis noted that CCG offered to write a letter saying that this was their best 

recommendation for our situation. He had originally felt that we needed a long term 

solution and it was worth spending the money.  

● Victoria noted that next steps would include getting a refreshed bid, a letter from CCG, 

scheduling, and details of assessment. 

● Travis suggested trying to negotiate the pricing and Victoria agreed to call the vendor 

with him and ask if this was their best and final offer. 

● On a separate note, Greg said that he’d performed an analysis of our water bill and was 

working with Mark on contacting Denver water. Dave noted that there is some work 

being done on the sewer and the alley and wondering if this was related and gave Greg 

the FYI. 


